ORDER OF WORSHIP

June 4, 2017

Welcome Our New Members on Pentecost Sunday!

"You are the light of the world. A town built on a hill cannot be hidden." Matthew 5:14

WELCOME/ANNOUNCEMENT

PRELUDE "Communion Song" Parker

CALL TO WORSHIP

INVOCATIONAL PRAYER

HYMN OF PRAISE "O For a Thousand Tongues to Sing" (Red #57)

CHERUB CHOIR "Follow Medley"

CHILDREN'S SERMON

HYMN OF PREPARATION "Blest Be the Dear Uniting Love" (Red #566)

(PRAYER CARDS may be passed to the ushers at the end of the aisles)

NEW MEMBERS RECEPTION (See insert for Instruction)

GREET ONE ANOTHER

MORNING PRAYER

GIVING OF HIS TITHES AND OUR OFFERINGS

OFFERTORY "El Shaddai" Sharon Nunn & Judy Tomes

DOXOLOGY (Red #95)

PRAYER OF DEDICATION

SCRIPTURE Matthew 5:13-16 (pg. 1501)

MESSAGE "Light of the Storage Closet?"

COMMUNION Communion will be received by intinction

HYMN OF RESPONSE "Blest Be the Tie That Binds" (Red #557)

BENEDICTION

POSTLUDE "Christians, Awake!" Broughton

OUR GREETERS FOR TODAY'S SERVICES ARE:

9:00 AM Ann Blais

10:45 AM Michael & Bernie Rabe

ACOLYTES TODAY: Kylie and Kyra Griggs

Child Care is provided for infants and toddlers to age 3 during the first service in the nursery (room 2). Please ask an usher to direct you.

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR for today's Services are donated by the Rebbecah Circle



The sign up chart for you to dedicate the flowers on the altar is in the Narthex. The flowers cost \$25.00. We ask that you please use the envelopes provided for your payment. We all enjoy <u>fresh flowers</u> at our services each Sunday, and encourage our members to remember their loved ones by dedicating a flower arrangement for them. Please remember you must make your payment in the envelopes provided so we can know who has paid. We will not order flowers unless payment has been received and <u>recorded</u> in advance.

LARGE PRINT HYMNALS are available. Please see an usher. Equipment is also available to assist you in hearing the services. If this would benefit you, please speak to an usher.

HELP US MINISTER TO YOU!

If you or anyone you know is ill or going into the hospital please call the Church office and let us know 732-458-2080.

Communion for the month of June will go to Seeds of Hope in Camden, New Jersey

THIS WEEKS EVENTS

SUNDAY	06/04	9:00AM 9:00 9:00 10:10 10:45 10:45 5:00PM 5:00 6:00 8:00	TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY CHILDCARE- RM 2 SUNDAY SCHOOL K- HIGH SCHOOL FELLOWSHIP - NORCROSS HALL CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE ADULT BIBLE STUDY – YOUTH ROOM CONFIRMATION CLASS SENIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL
MONDAY	06/05	6:30PM 7:00 7:00	WOMEN'S SOFTBALL GAME TRUSTEES - LIBRARY PRAYER GROUP – CHAPEL
TUESDAY	06/06	9:00AM NOON 7:00 7:30	MOMS IN PRAYER -ROOM 2 BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS DUE UMW EXECUTIVE BOARD - NANCY PENROD'S SAFE PLACE - STAFF LOUNGE
WEDNESDAY	06/07	6:00AM 9:30 10:30 1:00PM 6:00 6:00 7:00 7:30	MEN'S BREAKFAST THE QUILTERS – YOUTH ROOM LADIES SHARE GROUP – PENROD'S STAFF MEETING - LIBRARY WOMEN'S SOFTBALL PRACTICE BOY SCOUT TROOP 33 –LIBRARY MID-WEEK WORSHIP – YOUTH ROOM PRAISE TEAM - SANCTUARY
THURSDAY	06/08	12:30PM 6:30 8:00	SENIOR JOY – BBQ – NORCROSS HALL MEN'S SOFTBALL GAME CHANCEL CHOIR- MUSIC ROOM – 10 TH GR ADULT
FRIDAY	06/09	8:30AM 7:00PM	BULLETIN TEAM – LIBRARY BIBLE STUDY – LIBRARY
SATURDAY	06/10	7:00AM	MEN'S DISCIPLE – YOUTH ROOM
SUNDAY	06/11	9:00AM 9:00 9:00 10:10 10:45 5:00PM 6:00 8:00	SUNDAY SCHOOL TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY CHILDCARE- RM 2 FELLOWSHIP-NORCROSS HALL CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE SENIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL

RECORD OF FAITHFULNESS May 28, 2017

Worship Attendance Last Sunday 209
Sunday School 47

Giving Current Expenses Mortgage Giving

Received last Week \$6,442 \$829

Need per Week \$9,348

The amount shown as **Received last Week** includes offerings received at last week's Sunday services. Note: envelope giving includes only the amount on the TITHE/UNIFIED line.

MORTGAGE UPDATE:

The mortgage balance as of June 1, 2017 is \$918,645

Communications

E-Mail Announcements and Prayer Requests

If you would like to be on the church e-mail list to receive announcements, reminders of upcoming events and prayer requests, e-mail your information to penrodt@Comcast.net.

Telephone Prayer Ministry
Nancy Penrod 732-458-7641 or church office 732-458-2080.

All Circuit Rider articles should be emailed to Nancy Penrod at penrodt@Comcast.net. If you do not have access to a computer you can drop it off in the office or call Nancy at 732 458-7641. All articles should be sent to Nancy by the 10th of the month prior to publication.

Bulletin Notices-All information to be included in the Bulletin is due to the church office by <u>Tuesday at Noon.</u> If you have access to e-mail, please send your Bulletin announcement via e-mail to **Office@stpaulsbrick.org.**

PASTORAL STAFF

Alan Darby PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org Pastor Hector Meza Hector.Meza@stpaulsbrick.org Dir. Of Youth Ministries
Barbara Estelle Bestelle@stpaulsbrick.org Dir. Music/Organist
Judy Propert, Janet Post Cathy Applegate, Pam Snyder Choral Accompanists

Church Office Office@stpaulsbrick.org

Peggy Blomquist, Judy and Bill Propert

Nadean Sheppard

Nelissa Jensen

Office@stpaulsbrick.org

Defin Care Christian School Prin.

Administrative Asst.

Jeff Propert, Bill Nadler, Gary Deal, Kim Gavaletz, Mike Jensen, Al Primrose

Sextons

Website Address: http://www.stpaulsbrick.org

MISSIONARIES

Andy & Lizet Bowen andy.bowen@wgm.org
Joy.Phillips@wgm.org
Billy and Joanna Coppedge
Step of Faith stepoffaithministries.org
Paraguay
Kenya
Uganda
Haiti



June 18th

(what else is there to know for now?)

VBS NEEDS YOUR HELP!

Straight from HERO CENTRAL - We need your help. Please save your empty TOILET PAPER ROLLS. 340 are needed for a craft project. There is a bin in the Narthex for collection. We will let you know when we reach our goal - so keep them coming!

SUNDAY SCHOOL WALK FOR MISSIONS

It is that time of year again. Spring has sprung and walking outdoors is wonderful at this time of year! The Sunday school classes will again be participating in a Mission Walk in order to raise money for Missions. The students will be asking for donations between services beginning May 7th until the day of the walk on June 4th. The rain date for the walk will be June 11th.

Please reach out to the Sunday school classes by sponsoring a child (or two) and help them to make their mission a success!! Please look for the classes between services in the Narthex and outside the gym for sponsorships. God bless you for helping God's children feel as if they are a part of our church family in contributing towards their outreach mission goal.

INTERCESSORY PRAYER

May 28, 2017

"But I say to you people who are listening to me, love your enemies. Do good to those who hate you."

Luke 6:27

HEALING – Cynthia; Quick healing for Mary Ann after her knee surgery on June 5; Friend Barbara Gallagher had back surgery and will never walk again - comfort her & family; Clark's body & restore his health; Strengthen Gina as she fights leukemia, Thank you for supplying her needs; Friend who just had surgery, heal & recover - Eric; Cancer for Rita N & Bob P; Singer family now 4 months since the loss of their mom; Family in Jackson who lost their daughter in a car accident; Lorraine H, Nicole, Tarah, Aiden, Anne; Friend at work diagnosed with colon cancer; Friends husband 3rd round of chemo; Melissa Jensen; Friend back in hospital; Maureen's sister-in-law; Peg, Uncle Ronnie; Samantha White & family in the loss of her mother this past week, Uncle Ronnie, Nilda and Haidi's mom; Daughter Carol & Cathy; Childhood neighbor Karen & family, she passed this week; Melissa; Amanda F. diagnosed with leukemia; Michael M with bladder cancer; Honi D with kidney failure; Phyls her surgery on June 6 for a brain tumor; Pat with cancer, procedure on Wednesday; Bob dealing with cancer Surgery scheduled on June 2; Jim & Melissa; Lorraine gain weight, you know she needs to live healthy; Healing for Ron & Alec, guide caregivers; Lifetime friend with Alzheimer's, needs salvation.

"Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come:
The old has gone, the new is here!"

2 Corinthians 5:17

PRAISE – Thank you for Jacklyn passing drivers test; Those who have served our country; Bless our troops both at home & abroad, keep them safe; Thank you for all the wonderful things you have given me. Bless and care for all the servicemen & women around the world. Bless & car for my whole family; Thank you for all our many blessings –our wonderful family wo are there for us and helping Dad who broke his hip; Thank you for answered prayers!

"I seek you with all my heart; do not let me stray from your commands."

Psalm 119:10

GUIDANCE – Protect those in the military; Current job & future job situation; Kelly family; Servicemen & women; Nick waiting to hear about FT police job; Grandchildren to continue to resist peer pressure & choose the right road; Tyler; Dear God please watch over my family, Guide them to you and the road to you; Bless my children, grandchildren & great grandchildren. Watch over them, draw them close to you, Lord, keep them safe; Nick we pray for guidance & strength, Lyndsay, Luke & Sarah for comfort and strength as they mourn the passing of their father; For me & my son in a world gone mad, protect all of your children in Jesus name; Grandkids keep them on the right path in life; Military and leaders; Help & strengthen my faith; Grasso & Furlong families; God bless our country and its leaders; guide them in the way you want them to go; Families of all active reserve or veterans, for this weekend of thanks -Katie; Jacob & protect him; Our grandson resist alcohol, he needs you; Which job is Gods will, Pastor Al & staff to lead & touch all of us & guide us as we walk our path to everlasting life, SPCS staff & families; Sami with her upcoming piano & dance recitals and church testimony, Lord may your perfect will speak through her.

<u>SALVATION</u> – Find salvation for 2 friends & families; Alec, Ryan and Rick; lead my family back to Jesus.

<u>PROTECTION</u> – Protection for those in the military. Continue to be with our service men & women at home and around the world; Special blessings Joshua & Lorisa during her pregnancy.

!!!Mid-Week Worship!!!

Come and check it out!!!!!

This will be a time of fellowship with refreshments! Worship, Testimony, and Praise.

When: Every Wednesday!

Meeting All Summer!!!

Time: 7:00pm

Where: St. Paul's Youth Room.



We hope to see you there!!!

New Members Reception

The Apostles Creed

I believe in God the Father Almighty,
maker of heaven and earth;
And in Jesus Christ, His only Son our Lord:
who was conceived by the Holy Spirit
born of the Virgin Mary,
suffered under Pontius Pilate,
was crucified, dead and buried;
the third day He rose from the dead;

He ascended into heaven, and sitteth at the right hand of God the Father Almighty; from thence He shall come to judge the quick and the dead.

> I believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic church, the communion of saints, the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. Amen.

New members – face rest of congregation

Brethren I commend to your love and care these persons whom we this day receive into the membership of this congregation.

Do all in your power to increase their faith, confirm their hope, and perfect them in love.

Whereupon the people shall say,

We rejoice to recognize you as members of Christ's holy Church, and bid you welcome to this congregation of The United Methodist Church. With you we renew our vows to uphold it by our prayers, our presence, our gifts, and our service.

Prayer

Welcome Our New Members!

Jessica Grohnwald
Karen Grohnwald
Karen Locklin
Audrey Seamans
James Schower
Glen Shaw
Carl Van Arsdale
Jackie Van Arsdale



Class of 2017

St. Paul's would like to recognize all those students who will be graduating from college or high school this year. If you know someone who fits that category please fill out the information form below (including phone number and email if you know it) and put in the offering basket or drop it off in the office. For more information or to give names please call the office at 732-458-2080.

Name		
Graduating from		
High School	☐ College	

Phone Numbe	er	 	
Address			



UMW Circle Meetings for June

All ladies are welcome! If you've ever wondered what goes on at our monthly UMW circle get-togethers, just ask us! Better yet, try one. You might just get hooked! We study God's word. We share. We laugh. We learn about each other. We love the Lord together. And we do all this by meeting up just once a month.

Our hope is that one of these meeting dates will fit into your busy schedule. Why not give it a try? What have you got to lose? More importantly, what have you got to gain? We think a whole lot!

<u>Lydia Circle</u>, Wednesday, June 14th. Call Margie Moss for more information at (732) 458-4857 or email Margie at mmoss77@comcast.net

Martha Circle, Friday, June 16th. Free childcare. Call Diane Collis for more information at (732) 785-2750 or email Diane at dcollis19@gmail.com

Rebeccah Circle, Tuesday, June 13th. Call Elise Musterer for more information at (732) 477-0258

Miriam Circle, Friday, June 16th BBQ. Call Cathy Porzio for more information at (732) 458-8232 or email Cathy at cporzio@verizon.net Sarah Circle, Tuesday, June 13th. Call Carol Kampf for more information at (732) 840-9496 or email Carol at carolkampf@yahoo.com

Senior JOY will be having our end-of-the-year Barbecue on Thursday, June 8th, in Norcross Hall, at 12:30 P.M. If you are able to

bring either a salad or dessert to share, it would be appreciated. Hamburgers, hot dogs, and beverages will be provided. Hope you can join us!

Asking for Notes of Love

As most of you have heard, after 37 years of ministry the decision has been made to close St. Paul's Christian School. We will be having a celebration of the school on June 12th during school hours from 9am-3pm. All are welcome to attend and share with the school staff and children in a day of fun and celebration.

We need your help as a congregation to make this day as special as possible. We are looking for any letters, notes of thanks, praise, and remembrance; anything you would like to write to any of the staff/teachers showing your love and appreciation for all the years of ministering to the children of St. Paul's. We also need your help letting any of the former teachers, students, and alumni know of the celebration day. You can send your letters to church office at

714 Herbertsville Rd. Brick, NJ 08724 or email them to

Office@stpaulsbrick.org.

Thank you.

